
Policies related to Kyoto University SPRING program and Fellowship 

program in terms of application for tuition exemption in the first 

semester of the Academic Year 2023-2024 

 

-Student to be grated (who applied) for the academic year 2023-2024 

As stated in the letter of announcement “To applicants (new) of the Support for Pioneering 

Research Initiated by the Next Generation presented by the Division of Graduate Studies, 

Kyoto University and Kyoto University Science and Technology Innovation Creation Fellowship 

(Notification)” issued on March 14, 2023 by the Chair of the SPRING program, it was 

decided at the conference that all doctoral students who are selected for SPRING program 

and Fellowship program will be awarded a full exemption from tuition fees. 

 

Students to be granted (who applied) must complete Step 1 and 2 for the first semester 

within the application period.  

At the time of step 2 documents submission, submit only the application form with your 

signature by the designated deadline. 

 

In the event that those who wish to apply for Kyoto University’s own exemptions are not 

selected for the program, they will be required to submit documents including residence 

card and Form 8 “Privately-financed International Student record”. Please be prepared 

to collect all the required documents to submit to the Student Affair Division. (Contact 

details provided below) 

Students admitted to the program are given a full tuition waiver and do not need to apply 

again for the second semester. 

However, in case of revocation (disqualification, withdrawal etc.) students will become 

ineligible for the tuition exemption for the fall semester. 

Whether the same program will be continued next academic year is yet to be determined. 

 

 

 

-Inquiries 

Student Affairs Division, Kyoto University 

Yoshida-honmachi, Sakyo-ku, Kyoto, 606-8501 JAPAN 

Phone: 075-753-2532 

Email: 840menjo@mail2.adm.kyoto-u.ac.jp 


